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Chair’s foreword: A climate action
response

Auckland is in a climate emergency. We have less than a decade to make the major changes we
need to avoid the worst impacts of climate change. While there are many actions underway at the
national and regional level, it is vitally important that we also act at a local level to reduce
emissions.

We also need to support those in our communities who will be most impacted by climate change
to be resilient to challenges, like extreme weather events and rising food prices. We need a just
and fair transition that supports our businesses to shift towards more sustainable practises and
our kaimahi into green and sustainable employment.

This plan sets out practical actions that the Maungakiekie-Tamaki Local Board can take over the
next three years to support the transition to a zero carbon and climate resilient future for all our
diverse communities.

There are many initiatives already underway in the board area that are contributing to our climate
goals. We have a strong network of local community groups, working to strengthen community
connections, restore our harbours and estuaries, and promote zero waste and local food
production. We have also just celebrated the opening of Aotearoa’s first Maori and Pacific-led
community recycling centre in Onehunga and are advocating for one in our Tamaki subdivision.

We will continue to support these valuable community initiatives that contribute to our climate
goals and investigate further opportunities for new social enterprises in our board area, to provide
green and sustainable employment. We will work with our local community groups to coordinate
and amplify efforts to reduce carbon emissions and promote climate resilience.

We will continue our investment into community conservation initiatives that protect areas of
valuable ngahere in the board area, and into the Manukau Harbour and Tamaki Estuary
Environmental Forum and support the Tupuna Maunga Authority with their restoration of our
maunga. We will increase our canopy cover in areas where this is lacking, through identifying a
funded programme of future tree planting.

Most trips in our board area are currently made by private vehicle, with transport being the highest
source of emissions. We will work to provide and improve safe walking, cycling connections and
roads between our local town centres. Over the next ten years there will also be regional
investment into improving bus services to our area and a potential light rail line. We will find
opportunities to improve walking and cycling connectivity to these public transport services.

The major redevelopments in our area of Tamaki, Panmure and Onehunga provide an opportunity
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